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Architectural details 
Balconies; are not a typical feature within the Conservation Area. That said, I am supportive of 
balconies to flats or dwellings that are without access to outdoor space. In line with H2 of the 
Uttlesford Design Code, balconies should be limited to dwellings without direct access to a 
garden space. However, the current design of balconies to some house types (i.e. Fog) appears 
bulky and inelegant. The design should be adjusted to appear more lightweight i.e. structure to 
be concealed. This component should appear more subtle, complementing the overall 
architectural style of the building instead of being the dominant feature of the elevation. The 
renderings on pages 60 and 62 of the DAS illustrate the bulky appearance of the proposed 
balconies.  
 
Elevations; have minor misalignments of windows in most house types. A standardised approach 
to elevational details would create more visual consistency. 

 
 

Form, Layout and Scale 
The reduction in dwelling numbers from 90 to 75, is a positive change to help maintain more 
openness at the north end of the site. However, the ratio of hard landscaping for car parking still 
appears high given the status of the site at designated open space. Furthermore, the site is in a 
sustainable transport location.  
 
The choice to retain a large section of the site as open playing fields is a positive aspect.  
 
The scale of proposed buildings is appropriate to the context and reflects the modern 
developments in proximity of the site.  
 
The intention to create a varied street scene would be effective. The renderings distributed 
throughout the DAS are useful to illustrate space and scale. However, they are all inward looking 
and without reference to the wider context. Simple sketches of the development in context would 
have been beneficial to demonstrate a more well-rounded representation of the proposal.  
 
 
Landscape 
The Landscape Statement suggests the inclusion of a Micro Orchard with heritage varieties of 
fruiting and flowering planting of local origin. This is an appealing element of the proposal, 
however there is limited information that confirms the details and logistics. Additionally, the Micro 
Orchard is omitted from the Landscape Management Plan and appendices suggesting the 
concept has not been fully resolved or costed.   
 
If the application is approved, a Condition should be applied that safeguards bespoke details 
such as the Micro Orchard, which are unique to the development. 
 
 
Clubhouse 
The design of the clubhouse has not been revised so most of my previous comments still stand. 
 
The green roof shown on drawing ‘Materials Strategy ROOFS’ (23110 (D) 122) covers the full 
extent of the roof, but the ‘Materials Schedule’ (reference 23110 (D) 126) suggests a second 




